GRAY PANTHERS SANTA BARBARA NETWORK
MINUTES
MARCH 25, 2022
HOME OF JANET WOLF





MEMBERS IN ATTENDANCE:
RON ALEXANDER, JO BLACK, MARTY BLUM,CAROL KEATOR, JAN KELLER, DAVID LANDECKER, GAIL MARSHALL, SUZANNE PECK, SUSAN ROSE

MEMBERS ABSENT:
RICHARD APPELBAUM, SANDY KIEVMAN, DAVID LEBELL

INTRODUCTIONS:
MARCO QUINTANAR, Santa Barbara County Long Term Care Ombudsman, advocates for best practices for residents of long term care facilities. Marco said the main challenge is ratio of staff to residents, people are living longer and there is more need. Covid brought issues relative to resident facilities into stark focus. Richard suggested a task force to begin to come up a plan for advocacy.

MINUTES OF FEBRUARY 26, 2022:
KEATOR/PECK – Marshall, + 2 more absentained?

TREASURER’S REPORT:
Will submit report via email, $3,927 in bank, members need to pay dues. Will pay post office box fee.
Need to send $100 to National Gray Panthers along with membership list.

MEMBERSHIP REPORT:
No current report

PROGRAM COMMITTEE:
Send our members link to Steve Bennett’s upcoming meeting on fraud and seniors. We will not duplicate this program.
Suzanne Peck discussed continued work toward a program, “Wisdom of Seniors” in order to project the positive aspects of aging.  Looking at a panel of 3 people including perhaps a Chumash elder. Need other ideas for future programming.
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POLICY COMMITTEE:
Carol Keator submitted the final draft of:
	Policy Statement on Political Endorsements
	Endorsement Procedures
	Decisions made at March 25th meeting.
The GPSBN agreed on two interview panels – one for the District Attorney (David PHD, Jo & Rich) and one for the Assembly race (Richard, Suzanne, Marty)
Interviews will be over Zoom.

LAISON REPORTS:
David PHD, reported as member of the Environmental Coalition. 
Gail reported as a member of the Adult  Aging Network. 
Ron reported on the issue relative to the building behind the Laguna Cottages being changed into a Short Term Rental project.
Reports will be submitted in writing from all laisons prior to meeting.

WEBSITE:
Improvements in progress – need for a new banner better reflecting our membership and other changes in the works.

NEXT MEETING:
April 29, 2002 at Susan Rose’s home.








